RECORD OF PROCEEDINGS

BOWLING GREEN TOWNSHIP

BOARD OF TRUSTEES

May 31, 2022

Bowling Green Township Board of trustees opened this regular meeting at 7:00pm with roll call. All trustees and fiscal officer (FO)were present.

<u>Visitors:</u> Shannon Duval, Ed Monroe, Tim May, Taylor Swinderman, Jack Swinderman, Jack Ward Trustee Hupp made a motion to pay the bills; sign purchase orders and blanket certificates, and the bank statement. Trustee Vanburen seconded the motion. Motion Carried. It is lawfully certified that the amount is lawfully appropriated to pay the bills by the fiscal officer.

6451	PAUL BROWN CONCRETE INC	\$14,400.00
6452	HYDRO SUPPLY COMPANY	\$203.73
6453	Bureau of Workers' Compensation	\$52.48
6454	Lowes Companies, Inc.	\$57.13
6455	Englefield Oil Co.	\$281.72
6456	KLEEM INC	\$304.41
6457	ZEMBA BROS, INC	\$130.00
6458	KNK CONSTRUCTION LLC	\$6,000.00
6459	COMPMANAGEMENT	\$210.00
6460	BOBCAT ENTERPRISES	\$1,133.00
6461	NAPA Auto Parts	\$308.16
6462	BRIAN JAMES COTTRILL	\$1,541.88
6463	JENNIE DUVAL	\$1,246.38
6464	JOHN E HOFFER	\$1,522.11
6465	BENJAMIN C HUPP	\$890.56
6466	STUART MACK	\$722.23
6467	DANIEL NELSON VANBUREN	\$888.39
6468	JACK WARD	\$308.44
6469	DONALD W WATKINS	\$1,765.17
6470	BEN HUPP	\$450.00
6471	JENNIE DUVAL	\$450.00
6472	Daniel VanBuren	225.00
6473	STUART MACK	\$331.22
6474	CARTER LUMBER	\$269.49
		\$33,691.50

<u>Correspondence</u> Trustee Mack said there are AEP lines in the way of the new building. He is in contact with someone to take care of it.

Safety Road crew is flagging for the road.

<u>Fire</u> Trustees briefly discussed putting the fire levy on the ballot. More discussion at next meeting <u>Zoning</u> -Zoning inspector Jack Ward reported he took 3 calls and issued 1 permit and lot split <u>UNFINISHED BUSINESS</u>: New Building is up. Waiting for garage doors to come in. Need to get prices for a concrete apron.

Trustee Hupp will sign for new property on June 1st. Board discussed mowing of new property. Trustee Mack made a motion to hire Mr. Farmer to mow the grass each week for \$50. Trustee Hupp seconded the motion.

Board discussed the road work that has been done so far. Trustee Hupp said the asphalt looks thin in spots and is rough in certain locations. Open Woods is cracked in some spots. They didn't use tack coat and thought the were supposed to provide their own traffic control. Trustees would like a rep from Small's to attend the next meeting.

RECORD OF PROCEEDINGS

- 2 ·

BOWLING GREEN TOWNSHIP

BOARD OF TRUSTEES

<u> May 31</u>		·			
NEW BUSINESS:	Route 40 vard	sale is coming	Board decided	not to get an	additional nor

NEW BUSINESS: Route 40 yard sale is coming. Board decided not to get an additional porta john. **PUBLIC COMMENT:**

Jack and Taylor Swinderman would like to see if the township could do something about the ditch that fills up with water in their back yard. Trustees said they would take a look at it.

Trustee Hupp made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Trustee VanBuren seconded the motion. With Business complete, the board adjourned at 7:40pm

Ben Hupp- President

Stuart Mack-Vice President

Saniel VanBuren-Trustee

Jennie Duval-Fiscal Officer